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Reference: FOI.ICB-2324/047 
 
Subject: CACNA1C Gene changes  
 
I can confirm that the ICB does not hold the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

How many individuals were identified to have a CACNA1C gene 
change as a result of genetic testing during the year 2022 and 
during the year 2021? 

BNSSG ICB does not hold this information. We advise you to contact 
the acute hospital trusts; North Bristol NHS Trust (NBT) and 
University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust 
(UHBW): 
 
https://www.nbt.nhs.uk/about-us/information-governance/freedom-
information/request-information / foi@nbt.nhs.uk 
 
https://www.uhbw.nhs.uk/p/how-we-use-your-data/freedom-of-
information-foi-requests / FreedomOfInfo@uhbw.nhs.uk 

When a genetic change is found it is categorised according to 
the ACGS Guidelines (Association for Clinical Genomic 
Science). 

Ideally your response to how many individuals identified would 
indicate the classification of the findings with regard to 
number of individuals ie. Pathogenic, Likely pathogenic, 
Variant of Uncertain Significance, Likely benign and Benign. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 10 May 2023 and has been approved for release by Sarah Truelove, 
Deputy Chief Executive and Chief Finance Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


